MEMO

	To:                       
	Don Schultz, Scott Logan, ORA/CPUC

	From:
	Stephen Grover, ECONorthwest

	Date:
	March 31, 2003

	Subject:
	Summary of Review Memos for 2003 AEAP


OVERVIEW

We have completed our review of the retention studies filed as part of the 2003 AEAP by PG&E, SCE, and SDG&E.  These reports were all retention studies covering measures installed during program years 1996 and 1997.  The Table below lists the individual studies covered in our review.  Separate review memos have been completed for each of these studies.

	Utility 
	Study ID
	Study Title

	SDG&E
	1000 & 1024
	1996 & 1997 Agricultural Energy Efficiency Incentives Program – Sixth Year Retention Evaluation, March 2003, Study ID Nos. 1000 & 1024

	SDG&E
	985
	1996 & 1997 Residential Appliance Efficiency Incentives: Lighting – Sixth Year Retention Evaluation, March 2003, Study ID No. 985

	SDG&E
	997, 1021
	1996 & 1997 Industrial Energy Efficiency Incentives Program – Sixth Year Retention Evaluation, March 2003, Study ID Nos. 997 & 1021

	SCE
	554B,C 558B,C
	Southern California Edison Commercial/Industrial/Agricultural Energy Efficiency Incentives Program Retention Study 

	PG&E
	354R2, 385R2, 335AR2, 335BR2, 335CR2
	6th Year Retention Study of Pacific Gas & Electric Company’s 1996 and 1997 Energy Efficiency Incentives Program, Agricultural Sector Measures

	PG&E
	353R2, 334aR2, 350R2, 334bR2
	Retention Study of Pacific Gas And Electric Company’s 1996 & 1997 Industrial Energy Efficiency Incentive Programs


 The results of our review are summarized below.

1. Each of these studies followed the appropriate analysis protocols as laid out in the Protocol Table 9A for persistence studies.  In particular, the appropriate analysis and statistical techniques were used and the measures included in the analysis comprised at least 50 percent of the total resource value for the program.

2. In all cases, we recommend that the study results be accepted and that no additional verification reports are needed.  For most of these studies, there was no change to the EUL and no additional verification work is required.  There was only one study (SDG&E Study #985) where an increase to the EUL was being sought, raising it moderately to a level approaching the original ex ante EUL value.
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